

Select Bibliography Relating to Armagh Diocesan History

Author(s): Joseph Canning

Source: *Seanchas Ardmhacha: Journal of the Armagh Diocesan Historical Society*, Vol. 15, No. 2 (1993), pp. 249-257

Published by: Cumann Seanchais Ard Mhacha/Armagh Diocesan Historical Society

Stable URL: <https://www.jstor.org/stable/29742605>

Accessed: 09-04-2019 06:27 UTC

JSTOR is a not-for-profit service that helps scholars, researchers, and students discover, use, and build upon a wide range of content in a trusted digital archive. We use information technology and tools to increase productivity and facilitate new forms of scholarship. For more information about JSTOR, please contact support@jstor.org.

Your use of the JSTOR archive indicates your acceptance of the Terms & Conditions of Use, available at <https://about.jstor.org/terms>



JSTOR

Cumann Seanchais Ard Mhacha/Armagh Diocesan Historical Society is collaborating with JSTOR to digitize, preserve and extend access to *Seanchas Ardmhacha: Journal of the Armagh Diocesan Historical Society*

Select Bibliography Relating to Armagh Diocesan History

Continued from Seanchas Ard Mhacha Vol. 14 No. 1 (1990)

(a) BOOKS AND PAMPHLETS

80 years : stair na Réadóirí i nDún Geanainn. Dungannon : Pioneer Centre, 1992. 32 pp., ill.

ARMSTRONG, Maurice A. *The parish of Termonmaguirke : a bicentenary history 1792-1992*. Carrickmore: M. A. Armstrong, 1992. 31 pp.

BENNETT, James A. *Church, state and astronomy in Ireland: 200 years of Armagh Observatory*. Armagh Observatory, 1990. vi, 277 pp., ill.

BERNARD, Saint. *Éloge de la nouvelle chevalerie. Vie de Saint Malachie. Epitaphe, Hymne, Lettres*. Introd., trad., notes par P.-Y. Emery. Paris: Cerf, 1990. 486 pp.

BOURKE, Cormac. *Patrick: the archaeology of a saint*. Belfast: H.M.S.O., 1993. x, 62 pp., ill.

CALDWELL, Alex. *St Patrick's Church of Ireland, Parish of Donaghmore Upper 1842-1992*. [Donaghmore]: [Church of Ireland Parish], 1992. 28 pp.

CARRICK, Isobel. *Historical sketch of Drumcree parish: an appendix*. Portadown: Drumcree Church of Ireland Parish, 1991. [5], 100 pp., ill. [Original "Historical sketch . . ." by Rev. W. H. Rennison was published in 1927].

DAY, Angélique and MCWILLIAMS, Patrick, Eds. *Ordnance Survey Memoirs of Ireland*. Vol. 6: Parishes of County Londonderry, 1 . . . : Arboe, Artrea, Ballinderry, Ballyscullion, Magherafelt, Termoneeny. Belfast: Institute of Irish Studies, 1990. 133 pp.

DICKSON David, KEOGH, Dáire and WHELAN, Kevin, Eds. *The United Irishmen: republicanism, radicalism and rebellion*. Dublin: Lilliput, 1993.

DUMVILLE, David N. and others. *Saint Patrick A.D. 493-1993*. Woodbridge: Boydell Pr., 1993. ix, 334 pp.

ENGLAND, W. G. *Edenderry Memorial Methodist Church, Portadown 1881-1991 : an informal account of a church and its background*. Portadown: Edenderry Methodist Church, 1991. 6, 67 pp. ill.

FISHER, R. S. *"The Brigh" : worship and service over 375 years*. Brigh: Historical Committee of Brigh Presbyterian Church, 1990. vii, 202 pp.

FITZGERALD, Desmond and WEATHERUP, Roger. *The way we were : historic Armagh photographs from the Allison collection*. Belfast: Friar's Bush, 1993. viii 136 pp.

FITZGERALD, Billy. *Primate : an authorized portrait of Cardinal Cahal B. Daly*. London: Fount Paperbacks, 1992. 170 pp., ill.

GOSLING, Paul. *Carlingford town : an antiquarian's guide*. Carlingford Lough Heritage Trust, 1992. xi, 68 pp., ill.

GOSLING, Paul. 'From Dún Delca to Dundalk: the topography and archaeology

- of a medieval frontier town. A.D. c.1187-1700.' Dundalk: Co. Louth Arch. and Hist. Soc., 1993. [4], [131] pp., ill. [Reprint of article from Society's journal].
- GREER, John V. and MURRAY, Michael R. *Development strategy for Ardboe, Ballinderry and Moortown*. Belfast: QUB, 1991. 24 pp.
- GUIDE to Armagh city & district. Macclesfield: Municipal Publicity, 1993. 84 pp., ill.
- IRISH NATIONAL CONGRESS. *Report of the public inquiry into the killing of Fergal Caraher and the wounding of his brother Michael Caraher in Cullyhanna, Co. Armagh on 30th December 1990*. Dublin: Irish National Congress, [1991]. 80 pp.
- JOHNSTON, Norman. *The Great Northern Railway in County Tyrone*. West Tyrone Historical Soc., 1991. 14 pp.
- KEATING, John, Ed. *Keady: journal of Keady & District Historical Society*. Keady Historical Soc., 1992. 158 pp., ill.
- LIOSTAÍ logainmneacha : *Contae Lú—County Louth*. Baile Átha Cliath: Oifig an tSoláthair, [1991].
- MACAULEY, Hugh, Ed. *Lower Creggan: the story of a parish*. [Cullyhanna] : [Lower Creggan Parish], 1992. [5], 68 pp., ill.
- MCCONNON, Mary Patricia. *Townlands in County Louth - Greenmount*. Castlebellingham: M. P. McConnon, 1990. 86 pp.
- MCEVOY, John. *County of Tyrone 1802 : a statistical survey*, with introduction by W. H. Crawford. Belfast: Friar's Bush, 1991. xii, xix, 209, 95 pp.
- MCKEE, Eddie. *Railways around County Armagh*. Bessbrook: E. McKee, 1990. 144 pp., ill.
- MACKEY, David and Associates. *The regeneration of South Armagh*. 2 vol. ROSA Group, 1990. 14 pp. and 41 pp.
- MAGHERAFELT DISTRICT COUNCIL. *South Derry information guide*. [Magherafelt] : [The Council], [1992]. 162 pp., ill.
- MONTAGUE, John. *Time in Armagh*. London: Faber, 1993.
- MORGAN, Hiram. *Tyrone's rebellion : the outbreak of the nine years' war in Tudor Ireland*. Dublin: Gill & Macmillan, 1993. xv, 250 pp.
- MULHOLLAND, T. P. *Killymoon, the first century 1889-1989*. Cookstown : Killymoon Golf Club, 1989. [14], 101 pp., ill.
- MURPHY, Michael J. *Sayings and stories from Slieve Gullion, Ireland's most mysterious mountain*. Dundalk: Dundalgan, 1990. viii, 137 pp.
- MURPHY, Peter. *Together in exile*. Saint John, New Brunswick: P. Murphy, 1990. vi, 283 pp. [Inventories of families who emigrated from Cooley Peninsula to Saint John, New Brunswick].
- NORTHERN IRELAND DEPARTMENT OF THE ENVIRONMENT. *Armagh area plan 2004 : Armagh District Council area*. Craigavon: DoE, 1992. 95 pp., ill.
- NORTHERN IRELAND DEPARTMENT OF THE ENVIRONMENT. *Ring of Gullion: area of outstanding natural beauty*. Belfast: H.M.S.O., 1991. 59 pp., ill.
- Ó FIAICH, Tomás. *Ón Chreagán go Ceann Dubhrann : aistí, curtha in eagar ag Diarmaid Ó Doibhlin*. Baile Átha Cliath : An Clóchomhar, 1992. 199 pp.
- O'HARE, J. L. *The centenary story : County Armagh Golf Club 1883-1993*.

- Armagh Golf Club, 1993. [ii], ix, 162, xxix pp., ill.
- O'MAHONY, Canice. *The water supply to Dundalk town 1870-1990*. Dundalk: C. O'Mahony, 1991. [2], 18 pp., ill.
- Ó SAOTHRAÍ, Séamas. *An ministir Gaelach Uilliam Mac Néill (1774-1821) agus an oidhreacht a d'fhag sé againn*. Baile Átha Cliath, 1992. xiv, 138 pp., ill.
- ROE, Helen M. *Monasterboice and its monuments*. 2nd ed. Dundalk: Co. Louth Arch. and Hist. Soc., 1993. 78 pp. [This edition has additional photographs, an updated bibliography and an article by Paul Gosling on the topography and archaeology of Monasterboice].
- ST PATRICK'S CATHEDRAL, ARMAGH. Derby: Pilgrim Pr., 1991. 12 pp., ill. [Guide to Church of Ireland Cathedral].
- SHARPE, Richard. *Medieval Irish saints' lives: an introduction to Vitae Sanctorum Hiberniae*. Oxford: Clarendon Pr., 1991. xi, 427 pp.
- SHERRY, Brian and MCHUGH, Raymond, Eds. *Along the Black Pig's Dyke : folklore from Monaghan and south Armagh*. Castleblayney Community Enterprise, 1993. [7], 232 pp., ill.
- SIMMS, George Otto. *St Patrick : the real story of Patrick who became Ireland's patron saint*. Dublin: O'Brien Pr., 1991. 93 pp., ill.
- WEATHERUP, Roger. *Armagh : historic photographs of the primatial city*. Belfast: Friar's Bush, 1990. viii, 86 pp., ill.
- YEATS, Gráinne. *The harp of Ireland : the Belfast Harpers' Festival 1792 and the saving of Ireland's harp music by Edward Bunting*. Belfast: Belfast Harpers Bicentenary Ltd., 1992. [5], 71 pp., ill.

(b) ARTICLES IN BOOKS AND JOURNALS

- AIRFIELD memories. *Loughshore News*, Sept. 1992, 12-14.
- ANGLESEA, Martyn. David Wilson (1873-1935). *The GPA Irish Arts Yearbook*, 1990-1991, 57-70. [Painter and caricaturist born in Minterburn, Co. Tyrone].
- ARMAGH Ancestry: 'A place to have research undertaken or to seek advice on how to trace your own family'. *Ir. Roots*, 4, 1992, 32.
- ARMAGH'S Gaelic choir. *Cuisle na nGael*, 7, 1991, 66-67.
- BACK to the future. *Northern Builder*, iv, 4, 1993, 17-18. [Coalisland Heritage Centre].
- BARKLEY, John M. Obituary: Cardinal Tomás Ó Fiaich. *Pace*, xxii, Dec. 1990, 23-25.
- BOURKE, Cormac. 'The shrine of St Patrick's hand'. *Magennis Messenger from Iveagh*, 2, June 1993, 4-6.
- BOURKE, Cormac. 'Good news from north Armagh: another plate from the Blackwater Shrine'. *Archaeology Ireland*, V, 4, Winter, 1991, 6.
- BOURKE, Cormac. 'The "Virtues" of a Blackwater bowl'. *Archaeology Ireland*, V, 3, Aut. 1991, 22. [Bronze bowl found in dredgings].
- BOURKE, Cormac. 'The Ballyrea brooch'. *Emania*, 10, 1992, 66-67.
- BOURKE, Cormac and others. 'From Blackwater to Bobbio — a coincidence of shrines'. *Archaeology Ireland*, V, 2, Summer, 1991, 16-17.

- BOYLE, Fabian. 'Fr Tom remembered'. *Armagh Diocesan Mag.*, XV, 2, Apr.-Jun., 1992, 26-27.
- BRANNON, N. F. 'Conyngham Street, Moneymore: post-medieval urban'. *Excavations*, 1989, 17.
- BRAY, Dorothy Ann. 'A list of motifs in the lives of the early Irish saints'. *F. F. Communications*, CIX, 252, 1992.
- BUCKLEY, Victor. 'The Stone of Cethern's delusion'. *Archaeology Ireland*, V, 1, Spring, 1991, 16.
- BUCKLEY, Victor and SWEETMAN David. "'The wee county' : no small heritage'. *Archaeology Ireland*, V, 4, Winter, 1991, 16-19.
- BYRNE, Brendan. 'Reach for the stars'. *Technol. Ireland*, XXII, 6, Oct., 1990, 24-27. [Armagh Observatory].
- CADOGAN, Tim. 'Bowl-playing: one of Ireland's national games'. *Ir. Roots*, 4, 1992, 14-15.
- CALLANAN, Frank. "'Clerical dictation": reflections on the Catholic Church and the Parnell split'. *Archiv. Hib.*, XLV, 1990, 64-75.
- CONNOLLY, Sean. 'Vita prima Sanctae Brigitae: background and historical value'. *Jn. of Roy. Soc. of Antiquaries of Ireland*, CXIX, 1989, 5-49.
- COONEY, Gabriel. 'Mount Oriel project: field walking project'. *Excavations*, 1989, 52.
- CORBETT, J. H. "'Pioneering, penetration and progress": being an account of the Baptist Church in Portadown'. *Ir. Baptist Hist. Soc. Jn.*, 23, 1990/91, 13-25.
- COSGROVE, Joan. 'Brief history of Ravensdale'. *Lordship and Ballymascanlon Parish Yearbook*, 1991-92, 36-39.
- CRAWFORD, W. H. 'Rules for the management of Ballyronan Flax & Corn Mills'. *Ulster Folklife*, XXXVIII, 1992, 111-113.
- CROTHERS, Norman. 'Further excavations at Ballyrea townland'. *Emania*, 11, 1993, 49-54.
- CROTHERS, Norman. 'Navan ancient capital of Ulster: the Navan Centre'. *Ulster Architect*, X, 8, Jun./Jul., 1993, 4-7.
- CUMISKEY, Mary. 'A look at Crossmaglen in the 1930s'. *Creggan*, 6, 1992, 24-30.
- DE GROOT, Mart. 'Armagh Observatory'. *More people and places in Irish science and technology*, ed. by C. Mollan, W. Davies and B. Finucane. 1990, 74-77.
- DE GROOT, Mart. 'The heavens declare the glory of God'. *Pace*, XXII, 2, Dec., 1990, 10-13.
- DE GROOT, Mart. 'Armagh Observatory in 1988/89'. *Ir. Astronom. Jn.*, XIX, 3-4, Mar. and Sept., 1990, 125-143.
- DE PAOR, Tomás. 'Cogadh an dá Dháil'. *Irisleabhar Mhá Nuad*, 1993, 77-81.
- DRUMCREE High School. *Specify*, May, 1991, 12-13.
- DUNLOP, E. 'Ballymena's ecclesiastical antiquary: William Reeves (1815-92)'. *Ulster Loc. Stud.*, XIV, 2, Winter, 1992, 55-65.
- ELLIOTT, Ian. 'A popular planetarium'. *Technol. Ireland*, XXV, 2, May 1993, 19. [Armagh Planetarium].

- ENNIS, Martina. 'Bessbrook Library'. *Ulster Architect*, IX, 11, Oct.-Nov., 1992, 22-23.
- EXCAVATIONS bulletin 1980-1984: summary accounts of archaeological excavations. *Jn. of Ir. Archaeol.*, V, 1989/90, 69, 76. [Sites in Armagh, Dundalk and Marshes Upper].
- FAUL, Denis. 'The purpose of Cardinal Ó Fiaich'. *The Furrow*, XLII, 9, Sep., 1991, 479-487.
- FEE, Aidan. 'Major Hugh Mergaugh O'Neill'. *The Bell*, 4, [1991], 8-13.
- GARRY, James and MURPHY, Donald. 'Monumental inscriptions from Termonfeckin cemetery, Co. Louth'. *Ir. Genealogist*, VIII, 2, 1991, 293-305, and VIII, 3, 1992, 436-452.
- GASKIN, Mary. 'Local air crashes'. *Lordship and Ballymacscanlon Parish Y'book*, 1991-92, 21-23.
- 'GEARR-CHUNTAS ar stair Chraobh Ard Mhacha de Chonnradh na Gaeilge'. *Cuisle na nGael*, 8, 1992, 35-37.
- GLENDINNING, James. 'Street lighting in Stewartstown'. *The Bell*, 4, [1991], 3-7.
- GOBLE, D. N. 'The rising in County Louth 1916'. *Constabulary Gaz.*, Sept., 1990, 49-50.
- HALL, Valerie A. 'Ancient agricultural activity at Slieve Gullion, Co. Armagh: the palynological and documentary evidence'. *Proc. of Roy. Ir. Acad.* XC C, 5, 1990, 123-134.
- HALLIDAY, A. 'The music of the 'Pass''. *Before I forget*, 6, 1993, 6-19.
- HALPIN, Eoin. 34 Clanbrassil St, Townparks, Dundalk. *Excavations*, 1990, 44-45.
- HEARTH. *Heritage Newsletter*, 8, Winter 1991, 8-9. [Restoration of a group of buildings in Castle St/Upper Irish St, Armagh].
- HEGARTY, Séamus. 'Tomás Cardinal Ó Fiaich; an appreciation'. *Donegal Annual*, 42, 1990, 129-131.
- HERITAGE centre opens. *Specify*, Apr., 1992, 38. [Armagh Palace Stables Heritage Centre].
- HOLICK, Clive. 'After the battle (Benburb, 1646)'. *Ir. Sword*, XVIII, 71, Summer, 1991, 158-160.
- HOLICK, Clive. 'Owen Roe O'Neill's Ulster army of the Confederacy, May-August 1646'. *Ir. Sword*, XVIII, 72, Winter, 1991, 220-226.
- HURLEY, Michael. 'George Otto Simms (1910-1991)'. *Studies*, LXXXI, 322, Summer, 1992, 212-216.
- IVENS, R. J. 'Dunmisk fort, Carrickmore, Co. Tyrone: excavations 1984-1986'. *U.J.A.*, LII, 1989, 17-110.
- JASIUKOWICZ, Alexander. 'Icon of St Patrick'. *Africa*, LVI, 2, Mar., 1991, 16-17. [Description of icon written by author, an Orthodox priest, for Catholic Church in Oregon, U.S.A.].
- KEARNS, Patrick. 'No words can tell our sorrow: a tribute to the late Cardinal Ó Fiaich'. *Seanchas Dhroim Mór*, 1990, 6-11.
- KERR, John. 'Churchill — home of the Verners'. *Review*, VI, 3, 1992-1993, 49-53.

- KIERAN, Tony. 'Remembering Art Mac Cooley'. *Creggan*, 6, 1992, 31-34.
- LAMBKIN, B. K. 'Navan Fort and the arrival of "cultural heritage" '. *Emania*, 11, 1993, 61-64.
- LARKIN, Patrick. 'Moneymore fair'. *Loughshore News*, Apr., 1993, 20-21.
- LEWIS, Gordon. 'The Lewis family of Ahorey, Co. Armagh'. *Ir. Heritage Links*, IV, 5, Summer, 1991, 5-11.
- LAVERTY, Anne. 'Lime kilns'. *The Bell*, 4, 1991, 29-32.
- 'LIGHTING the way'. *Ulster Architect*, X, 2, Nov./Dec., 1992, 46. [Description of Carlingford Heritage Centre, formerly Holy Trinity Church].
- LOUGHLIN, James. 'T. W. Russell, the tenant-farmer interest, and progressive unionism'. *Éire-Ireland*, XXV, 1, Spring, 1990, 44-63. [Russell was M.P. for South Tyrone].
- LOVE, H. W. 'In retrospect; Henry West Rennison'. *Search*. XV, 2, Winter 1992, 94-100. [Church of Ireland clergyman and one time Keeper of Armagh Public Library].
- LOWE, Emma. 'The making of an airfield: Clunto aerodrome'. *Loughshore News*, Sept., 1992, 10-11.
- 'LOYAL and true'. *Treoir*, XXIII, 1, 1991, 39. [Patsy Farrell — traditional musician from Ballygawley].
- LUTTON, Samuel C. 'Childhood memories of Portadown in the mid-1920s'. *Review*, VI, 3, 1992-93, 29-32.
- LYNCH, Anthony. 'Meeting of priests in Co. Derry, 1669'. *Collect. Hib.*, 33, 1991, 93-96. [Letter of Viscount Masserene relating to meeting of priests in Ballinderry parish].
- LYNN, C. J. 'Dorsey earthwork'. *Excavations*, 1989, 12.
- LYNN, C. J. 'English Street, Armagh City: urban site'. *Excavations*, 1989, 12.
- LYNN, C. J. 'English St/Market Sq, Armagh: gardens, possible ecclesiastical/urban site'. *Excavations*, 1990, 12-13.
- LYNN, C. J. 'The Iron Age mound in Navan Fort: a physical realization of Celtic religious beliefs?' *Emania*, 10, 1992, 33-57.
- LYNN, C. J. 'Navan Fort — home of gods and goddesses?' *Archaeology Ireland*, VII, 1, Spring, 1993, 17-21.
- MAC AODHA, Breandán S. 'The priest and the Mass in Irish place-names'. *Nomina*, XIV, 1990-91, 77-82.
- MACAULEY, Hugh. 'Placenames of Creggan'. *Creggan*, 6, 1992, 35-39.
- MCCONNELL, Kim. 'To Warrenpoint on the 10.15'. *New Ulster*, 19, Summer, 1993, 4-7. [Armagh railway disaster, June 1889].
- MCCRACKEN, Kathleen. 'A northern perspective: dual vision in the poetry of Paul Muldoon'. *Canadian Jn. of Ir. Stud.*, XVI, 2, Dec., 1990, 92-103.
- MAC CRAITH, Mícheál. 'Ómós don Chairdinéal Tomás Ó Fiaich: Aifreann éagnairce, Fisher House, Cambridge, 14/5/1990'. *An Sagart*, XXXIV, 4, Geimhreadh, 1990, 3-7.
- MCCURRY, Éamon. 'The Clonmore shrine'. *The Bell*, 4, [1991], 18-22.
- MCCURRY, Jacqueline. 'S'crap: colonialism indicted in the poetry of Paul Muldoon'. *Éire-Ireland*, XXVII, 3, Fall, 1992, 92-109.
- MCDERMOTT, Mamie. 'Memories of funerals at Newtown'. *Lordship and*

- Ballymascanlon Parish Y'book*, 1991-92, 60-61.
- MAC DIARMADA, Diarmuid. 'Some logainmneacha in our parish'. *Lordship and Ballymascanlon Parish Y'book*, 1991-92, 64-74.
- MCGUINNESS, Siobhán. 'The February 1918 by-election in South Armagh'. *Creggan*, 6, 1992, 59-79.
- MCILVENNA, Jimmy and FEE, Aidan. 'John Canavan of Killycolpy: his life and work'. *The Bell*, 4, [1991], 48-69.
- MCLOUGHLIN, Michael. 'No more violent eruptions, please'. *Fortnight*, 306, May, 1992, 23. [Dungannon District Council's attempt at bringing the two traditions together].
- MACMAHON, Kevin. 'Centenary: St Patrick's Church, Cullyhanna'. *Creggan*, 6, 1992, 40-58.
- MALLORY, J. P. '“Haughey's Fort”, Tray: Bronze Age hillfort'. *Excavations*, 1989, 12-13 and 1990, 13.
- MALLORY, J. P. 'Further dates from Haughey's Fort'. *Emania*, 9, 1991, 64-65.
- MALLORY, J. P., SIMPSON, D. D. A. and HARTWELL, B. N. 'Excavations at Ballyrea, Co. Armagh'. *Emania*, 10, 1992, 58-65.
- MILLETT, Benignus. 'Calendar of volume 15 of the “Fondo di Vienna” in Propaganda Archives'. *Collect. Hib.*, 33, 1991, 54-92.
- MILLETT, Benignus. 'Franciscans in Ireland in 1654'. *Collect. Hib.*, 34 and 35, 1992-3, 23-33.
- 'MINISTER to ignore archaeologists over Navan proposals?' *Archaeology Ireland*, V, 1, Spring 1991, 4.
- MITCHEL, Noel C. 'Ulster and the Bay of Plenty: the Katikati special settlement in North Island'. *Familia*, II, 5, 1989, 18-31. [Settlement established by G. V. Stewart of Martray Manor, Ballygawley].
- MORIARTY, Christopher. 'By-ways of County Louth'. *Ireland of the Welcomes*, XL, 5, Sept.-Oct., 1991, 42-43.
- MULHOLLAND, Séamus. 'The “Confession” of St Patrick — a spirituality of broken humanity'. *The Furrow*, XLIII, 3, Mar., 1992, 164-167.
- MURPHY, Jem. 'The restoration of Creggan churchyard'. *Creggan*, 6, 1992, 80-94.
- MURRAY, Raymond. 'St Patrick's Catholic Cathedral'. *Pace*, XXII, 2, Dec., 1990, 13-14.
- MUSGRAVE, B. W. and CROTHERS, J. W. 'The Navan Centre project'. *Emania*, 11, 1993, 55-59.
- 'NAVAN at Armagh'. *Ulster architect*, VIII, 9, Jun./Jul., 1992, 50.
- 'NAVAN Centre: providing gateway to area rich in history'. *Specify*, Sep., 1993, 27-30.
- 'The NAVAN experience: building on heritage'. *Northern Builder*, IV, 6, 1993, 58-65.
- NEILL, Ken. 'One fair county'. *Archaeology Ireland*, V, 2, Summer, 1991, 7-10.
- NÍ THUAMA, Máire. 'Díolaim beag cuimhne ar an Chairdinéal Ó Fiaich agus an Réalt'. *Irisleabhar Mhá Nuad*, 1992, 31-46.
- Ó CONCHÚIR, M. F. 'An Cairdinéal'. *Irisleabhar Mhá Nuad*, 1992, 59-60.

- O'CALLAGHAN, Edward P. 'Letters and papers of Archbishop Ignazio Persico, papal commissary to Ireland 1887-88; Part 1'. *Collect. Hib.* 34 and 35, 1992-93, 160-189.
- Ó DUFAIGH, Seosamh. 'Ag smaoineamh ar an gCairdinéal'. *Irisleabhar Mhá Nuad*, 1992, 9-16.
- Ó DUIBHÍN, Ciarán. 'Cainnteoirí dúchais Oirghialla'. *Cuisle na nGael*, 8, 1992, 8-16.
- Ó FIAICH, Tomás. 'Migration from Ulster to County Mayo 1795-96'. *Ulster Loc. Stud.*, XII, 2, Winter, 1990, 7-19. [Reprinted from *North Mayo Hist. Soc. Jn.*, II, 3].
- Ó FIAICH, Tomás. 'Eoghan Ruadh i saol na hÉireann 1649-1942'. *An tUltach*, LXX, 6, Meitheamh, 1993, 14-17. [Athchló ar alt as *Ard Mhacha*, Meitheamh, 1943].
- Ó GALLCHOIR, Cathal. 'Tomás Ó Fiaich — "Ceannóga an Chreagáin"'. *Lá forlíonadh litríochta*, I, 10, Mar. 1991, 1-4. [Monolog ar shaol an Chairdinéil].
- Ó GALLCHOIR, Pat. 'Cuimhneachán ar an Chairdinéal Tomás Ó Fiaich: aitheasc'. *An tUltach*, LXX, 7, Iúil, 1993, 17-18.
- Ó GLAISNE, Risteárd. 'Tomás Ó Fiaich'. *Irisleabhar Mhá Nuad*, 1992, 22-30.
- Ó HÉIGEARTAIGH, Séamus. 'Nochtadh leachta i gcuimhne an Chaidinéil Tomás Ó Fiaich: Aitheasc'. *An tUltach*, LXX, 7, Iúil, 1993, 24-26.
- O'KANE, W. 'Irish World: family history and more'. *Ir. Roots*, 1, Spring, 1992, 23-24.
- O'KEEFE, Liam. 'The Most Reverend John M. Farley D.D., Newtownhamilton's cardinal 1842-1918'. *Creggan*, 6, 1992, 15-21.
- Ó MAOLFABHAIL, Donncha. 'An Cairdinéal Tomás Ó Fiaich agus comhthéacs an chreidimh in Éirinn'. *An tUltach*, LXVIII, 5, Bealtaine, 1991, 14-16.
- OWENS, Sonny. 'Schooldays in Bessbrook'. *Cuisle na nGael*, 7, 1991, 36-38.
- 'PALACE Stables'. *Ulster Architect*, X, 6, Apr./May, 1993, 14-15.
- PARK, Ronan, FEE, Aidan and MAYES, Frank. 'Donaghrisk graveyard'. *The Bell*, 4, [1991], 37-44.
- PICKERING, John A. 'Parish of Drumcree'. *Review*, VI, 3, 1992-1993, 3-4.
- QUAIL, Des. 'Collecting and listing local postcards'. *The Bell*, 4, 1991, 70-75. [The article contains a list of postcards published by Glasgows of Cookstown].
- RAFFERTY, Gerry. 'Tale of a thatcher'. *Treoir*, XXIV, 4, 1992, 18-19. [Andy Mallon of Tullygoonigan].
- RARE 'Dredge bridge at Caledon rebuilt'. *Ulster Architect*, VII, 8, Mar./Apr., 1991, 42-43.
- REMINISCENCES of the Food Office'. *The Bell*, 4, 1991, 25-28.
- ROBERTSON, David A. 'The Navan Fort metre structure: some observations regarding the social context of an Iron Age monument'. *Emania*, 10, 1992, 25-32.
- ST Patrick's Trian, Armagh'. *Specify*, [Oct., 1993], 16-17.
- SCOTT, Maolcholaim. 'Ballymascanlon and Irish links with Gaelic Scotland'. *Cuisle na nGael*, 7, 1991, 132-3.
- SCOTT, Maolcholaim. 'When the Planter was the Gael'. *Fortnight*, 316, Apr., 1993, Supplement, 25-27.

- SKELTON, Robin. 'John Montague and the divided inheritance'. *Celtic contraries*, 1990, 225-246.
- SMITH, Brendan. 'Church and community on the medieval Irish frontier: County Louth, 1170-1346'. *Archiv. Hib.*, XLV, 1990, 38-45.
- SMITH, Brendan. 'A county community in the early fourteenth-century Ireland: the case of Louth'. *English His. Rev.*, CVIII, 428, July, 1993, 561-588.
- 'SQUARING up'. *Ulster Architect*, X, 3, Jan./Feb., 1993, 12. [Renovation of old houses in Market Sq, Armagh].
- STALLEY, Roger. 'European art and the Irish high crosses'. *Proc. of Roy. Ir. Academy*, XC(C), 6, 1990, 135-158.
- STEERS, David. 'Edward Bunting: recorder of the music of the 1792 Harpers' Festival and organist of Belfast's Second Presbyterian Congregation'. *New Ulster*, 18, Winter, 1992, 19-23.
- STEWART, Robert. 'The Lough Neagh sailing fishing-boat'. *The Bell*, 4, 1991, 14-15.
- 'The STORY of Mountjoy Castle'. *Loughshore News*, May, 1991, 4-6.
- SWORDS, Liam. 'Calendar of Irish material in the files of Jean Fromont, notary at Paris, May 1701-24 Jan.. 1730, in the Archives Nationales, Paris, Part 1, 1701-15'. *Collect. Hib.*, 34 and 35, 1992-93, 77-115.
- TUNNEY, P. 'Bunting and the Irish harpers'. *Treoir*, XXIV, 4, 1992, 25-29.
- UA CEARNAIGH, Seán. 'Féile na gCruitirí i mBéal Feirste agus Edward Bunting'. *Treoir*, XXIV, 2, 1992, 5.
- 'UPGRADING of Market Square E. I. scheme, Armagh by DoE (N.I.) through the Armagh Regeneration Trust'. *Ulster Architect*, VIII, 3, Nov./Dec., 1991, 63-64.
- VALLELY, Eithne. 'Jackets on the grass verge'. *Causeway*, I, 1, Aut., 1993, 39-43. ['A cultural history of road bowls'].
- WALSH, Aidan. 'Excavations at the Black Pig's Dyke'. *Clogher Record*, XIV, 1, 1991, 9-26.
- WATT, J. A. 'Review of "Irish Church History Today"'. *Catholic Archives*, 12, 1992, 63-64.
- WAYMAN, Patrick A. 'Collaboration between Armagh and Dunsink Observatories over 200 years, 1790-1990'. *Ir. Astronom. Jn.*, XX, 4, Sept., 1992, 250-263.
- WEIR, David A. 'Dark ages and the pollen record'. *Emania*, 11, 1993, 21-30. [Based on the author's study of Loughnashade].
- 'WHALEY'S buildings restored by Hearth'. *Ulster Architect*, VIII, 3, Nov./Dec., 1991, 33.
- WILSON, Robin. 'Of politics and paramilitaries'. *Fortnight*, 298. September 1991, 10-14. [Joint interview with Cardinal Daly and Archbishop Eames].
- 'WINDOW on the past: St Colman's Parish Church, Ardboe'. *Loughshore News*, Summer, 1992, 10-11.
- WOODMAN, Peter. 'A tanged "Bann flake" from near Navan'. *Emania*, 9, 1991, 63.
- YOUNG, Derek. 'Ulster truck tickets'. *Coin News*, XXVII, 9, December, 1990, 35-37. [Includes examples from two firms in Armagh City and two in County Tyrone].

(Joseph Canning)